

THE PAEDIATRIC SOCIETY OF NEW ZEALAND

Secretariat:

Denise Tringham PO Box 22 234 Wellington 6441 Tel: (04) 938 4827 Fax: (04) 976 4827 denise@paediatrics.org.n www.paediatrics.org.n

Email: Website:

4 November 2015

Caroline De Luca Therapeutic Group Manager PHARMAC Po Box 10-254 Level 9, 40 Mercer St WELLINGTON

Dear Caroline

Proposal to list Sodium Phenylbutyrate

On behalf of the Pharmacy and Therapeutics Special Interest Group of the NZ Paediatric Society, we would like to support PHARMAC in listing sodium phenylbutyrate (Phenburane) granules.

We support the special authority criteria and would envisage only a few children requiring this product. Currently patients have Named Patient Pharmaceutical Assessment (NPPA) approval for sodium phenylbutyrate. With this product listed with special authority criteria, the advantage is that it will be easier to have timely prescribing of an appropriate product and approval of this for our paediatric population.

Yours sincerely

Louise McDermott Chairperson

Mischery

Pharmacist and Therapeutics SIG

Paediatric Society of NZ